JOINT MEETING BETWEEN POLTONHALL & HOPEFIELD 
 AND BONNYRIGG & LASSWADE COMMUNITY COUNCILS 

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD AT 7.30PM ON 14 JULY 2022

Present:              PHCC:  J Aitchison (Chair), F Warner, D West, J Cameron, J Irvine,

                            J Bernard and S Waterston        

                            BLCC:  D Easton, M Crawford, E MacDonald, B MacDonald, and 

                            O Proudfoot
In attendance:      C Duns,  A Cunningham, S Blain

Apologies:           Cllrs D Milligan, D Alexander and D Virgo, 
                            PHCC:  P Atkinson, H Taylor, T Sime, J Sumnor, A Oliver
                            BLCC:  J Gracoeiro, Paul Whyte
2. 

Minutes of PHCC Meeting held on 8 June 2022 and Matters Arising

2.1  

Minutes were approved.  Proposed by JA.  Seconded by DW
3.
Finance Report

3.1       There was £340.67 in the bank and after expenditure of £59.90 for web services £280.77 would be remaining.
4.
Secretary’s Report

4.1
Nothing to report.
5.
Police Report
5.1
None received.
6.
Associated Member’s Report
6.1
Pitches resurfacing completed but some snagging issues were being worked through.  All windows have been replaced along the front of the building.  Football was taking a break for a couple of weeks then full training would resume.  Membership was close to 650 and there was a waiting list. Over 700 one to one sessions have been delivered to local people.  As funding was running low they were continuously trying to source funding to keep this service / support ongoing. 

6.2
A Mental Health First Aid Course would be running on 21 and 28 August from 12-5pm.  It was a Chartered Institute of Personnel and Development (CIPD) Course and would be delivered by Positive Mental Health Scotland.  Anyone wishing to attend should email Trish Sime – Trish@bonnyriggrose.org.uk   They were continuing to support and work as a community partner with Health in Mind.  
6.3
A new Bike Hub would be starting soon giving local people access to a bike to borrow if they did not have one.   The lunch club would still be running during the holidays.  In addition, the Youth Group in partnership with CLLE would continue during the holidays.   A really successful project.

6.4
There were a few football camps running during the holidays and the first Additional Support Needs Camp was offered.  The camp filled up quickly and it was hoped to make it a regular feature.    Ten free spaces at the week camp were being offered to children that maybe would not necessarily join in that type of activity.  They were working with the CLLE team to identify those children who would benefit.  The children would have football and lunch with the coaches everyday.  The club continued to employ young adults where possible in coaching roles/caretaker roles with some of the children working towards their Duke of Edinburgh Awards which the club was also supporting.   They hosted a primary school football tournament for Active Schools with all the local primary schools participating.
6.5
Citizens Advice Bureau operated an outreach service from the club every Wednesday from 10am to 2pm with drop-ins welcome.

7.
  Midlothian Councillors’ Report


7.2
No reports.

8.
Agreement in Principle of BDCC Constitution

8.1
Members of both CCs considered the draft Constitution of the newly formed Bonnyrigg and District Community Council.  As there was insufficient time to review the whole document it was agreed to reconvene the meeting on the following Thursday, 21 July, to finalise the document.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  THURSDAY 21 JULY 2022
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